Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: October 5, 2021, 2:00 p.m.
PLACE: Virtual via Go-to-Webinar
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: During the 2021 Florida Legislative session, CS/HB 77, Diesel Exhaust Fluid, was passed and signed into law, creating Section 330.401, Florida Statutes (FS). This bill requires public airports to require a diesel exhaust fluid safety mitigation and exclusion plan for certain fixed-base operators (FBOs) and for these plans to be made available during Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) inspections.

Subsection 330.401(3), FS says FDOT shall convene a workgroup of public airport representatives by November 1, 2021 to develop uniform industry standards based upon the requirements of paragraph 330.401(1)(b), FS. This Workgroup will be held virtually on October 5, 2021, 2:00 p.m. ET – 3:00 p.m. ET via Go-to-Webinar. 
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. David Smith at (850)414-4515.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. David Smith at (850)414-4515. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Mr. David Smith at (850)414-4515.
